Department of Primary Industries, Parks, Water and Environment

Hobart GPO Box 44, Hobart, Tasmania, 7001

Enquiries: Garry Evans Tele: (03) 6165 4682 Mobile: 0407 094 159

Email: Garry.Evans@dpipwe.tas.gov.au

Our ref: 236552

Your ref:

18 December 2013

Mary-Anne Edwards
Manager Strategic Projects Office
Circular head Council
PO Box 348
SMITHTON TASMANIA 7330

Dear Ms Edwards,

Consent for Lodgement of Application to amend Flinders Planning Scheme 1994 and Development Application to Install Security Gates and Signage - Lady Barron Port, Flinders Island

This letter, issued pursuant to sections 43D(1)(b) and 52(1B)(b) of the Land Use Planning and Approvals Act 1993, is to confirm that Tasmanian Ports Corporation Pty Ltd (TasPorts) has Crown consent to lodge with Flinders Council an application to amend Flinders Planning Scheme 1994 and a Development Application to install security gates and signage at Lady Barron Port, Flinders Island

Please note that Crown consent is only given to the lodgement of the Application to amend Flinders Planning Scheme 1994 and Development Application. Any variation to the Development Application will require further consent from the Crown. This letter does not constitute an approval to undertake any works. If planning approval is given for the proposed development, the Applicant will be required to obtain separate and distinct consent from the Crown before commencing any works on Crown land.

If you have any queries regarding the above, please contact the officer nominated at the head of this correspondence.

Yours sincerely

Garry Evans

Manager

Issues and Projects
Crown Land Services
Parks and Wildlife Service